

March 26, 2018

Kelsey Knolls Area Residents and Owners

REQUEST TO REMOVE EMERGENCY ACCESS GATE ON KELSEY KNOLLS BETWEEN ALTRURIA DRIVE AND BALDWIN WAY

Dear Residents and Owners,

This letter is to inform you that we have received a letter dated March 9, 2018 and petition to remove the emergency vehicle access gate located on Kelsey Knolls between Altruria Drive and Baldwin Way. Traffic Engineering is working toward that effort and we have received support from the Fire Department and the Police Department for the removal.

In reviewing the City Code and the authority of the City Traffic Engineer, it has been determined that the decision to remove the gate lies with the City Council. The City Traffic Engineer will take forward an item to the City Council for that determination.

Your support and petition are very helpful in this process as it illustrates the desire of a large portion of the community to move forward with the gate removal.

If you did not originally sign the petition and are interested in providing any feedback regarding the potential gate removal, please feel free to contact me at 707-543-3817 by April 19, 2018.

The item is currently scheduled to go to City Council on May 1, 2018. Please be sure to check the agenda on the City website prior to attending to ensure the date has not been changed following this notification letter.

Please feel free to attend the City Council meeting if you wish to share your concerns either in favor or against the gate removal.

Sincerely,

ROBERT M. SPRINKLE

Deputy Director-Traffic Engineering

RMS/as [G:\RMS\KelseyKnollsGate031918.docx]

c: Jason L. Nutt, Director of Transportation and Public Works

Scott Moon, Division Chief - Fire Marshal

Chad Heiser, Police Sergeant